

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk

w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

@StHughPrimary

Dear Parents/Carers

Tuesday 10th May

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Parking

We continue to receive complaints from neighbours and the community about parents and carers parking inconsiderately. When visiting school please do not park across drives, on the corner of Winchester and where possible please do not stop on the school side of Glastonbury Road. To do any of the above is dangerous and disrespectful. Thank you.

Uniform

It is important that all children adhere to the uniform policy in school to ensure consistency and also so no one feels pressure to buy more expensive accessories. I am particularly referring to trainers, in some instances very expensive ones, and haircuts. Please ensure your child is wearing school shoes and please avoid 'tram lines' etc in hair. In the summer months children can wear school polo shirts instead of shirt and tie – these are available from myclothing.com.

Open Night

In the final week of half term we will be holding open nights which will give you the opportunity to visit school, have a look around and look at books etc. We will not be having appointments as it is quite informal but as ever the teachers will be in class should you need to speak to them. To limit numbers in school we will hold the event over two nights and ask where possible children do not attend. On Monday 23^{rd} May we will be open to classes EYFS – Year 3 and Tuesday 24^{th} Years 4 – 6. Both events will run from 4 – 6.30pm. I look forward to seeing you.

Race Night

This Friday we will have our next fundraising event in the school hall, a Race Night from 7.30pm. Tickets are available from the office or in the playground for £2 each.

Thank you as ever for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle